Minutes from Patient Participation Group

at Queenhill Medical Practice

Wednesday 13th November 2013

In attendance: PPG members, Ernest Sweeney, Janet Fowlds, Barbara Courtenay, Lynne Ticehurst, Pam Topley, Frances Crockett (new member), Kelly Bissell - Admin Team. 

Apologies: Lynne Poole, Brian Roberts, Brian Barnes, Robin Sullivan, Barbara Fox, 
Gillian Arram, Nila Shah.

Copies of the meeting agenda and minutes from the last meeting were handed out to the Group Members.

Kelly informed the Group that the Surgery had received a good take up of places for the British Red Cross Baby and Child First Aid Course and it was anticipated that all twelve of the available places would be taken.  Due to the good response, it was generally thought that, if the Red Cross is agreeable, we would hold a similar course in the future.

Kelly mentioned the Patient Survey which is available to complete in the surgery and on the Practice website.  The responses will be processed by computer and will be available to view, in a summarised form, at the surgery and on-line from January 2014.  Members will discuss the results of the survey at the next meeting.  Kelly asked all Members to please complete the survey if they hadn’t already done so.

The next Newsletter was discussed and Members were asked for topics and ideas that would be of interest to our Patients.  Members will let Kelly know their thoughts.  The plan is to have the next newsletter ready during December 2013.

Members mentioned that it was sometimes difficult to get an appointment with a female doctor, especially with Dr Hughes. We all know that Dr Hughes is very popular.  Kelly pointed out that the Surgery now has three female doctors - Dr Hughes, Dr Imre and a new doctor, Dr Melisa Sanders, as well as two female registrars.  At the moment, female doctors out number male doctors (Dr Brezicki, Dr Simmonds and Dr Chong).  The Group thought that many of our Patients may not know of all the female doctors at the Surgery.  It was suggested that a ‘Staff Board’ with photographs and names of the Surgery Staff could be displayed in the Reception area.  Kelly will look into arranging this and will speak to the Practice Manager.

Members asked for an update on the CReSS (Croydon Referral Support Service) explanatory leaflets.  Kelly was able to confirm that these are now available to all our patients.  Each member was given a leaflet and all agreed it is very informative and a good idea to have them available.  

Kelly was asked if she had been able to organise any ‘Staff talks’.  Unfortunately she has not, as yet.  She still plans to go ahead and is hoping to arrange something for the next meeting.

None of the PPG Members present had been able to attend the CCG  Engagement Team PPG meeting on 2nd November, 2013 mainly due to the short notice they had been given.

Members thought it would be useful to contact other local PPGs and to sit in on one or two meetings in order to gather some information about the matters and topics that they deal with.  Lynne and Ernest confirmed that they would be happy to make some enquiries and attend a couple of meetings.

Ernest spoke about the NAPP organisation (National Association for Patient Participation).  He suggested that we should all look at their website as it offers support and advice to PPGs and he thought it would be a good idea to register.  There is a registration fee of £40.00 and the Group needs to decide how this fee will be raised.  

Members who attended and helped at the Saturday Flu Clinics commented on how busy they were.  The majority of patients arrived between 9 and 10am, even though each clinic was open until 11.30am.  Kelly explained that patients are given an appointment time which should stagger attendance but most patients seem to arrive earlier than their allotted time which caused queuing early on.  Some patients with poor mobility had commented that they found that to queue was a problem for them.  Kelly explained that other, less busy, flu clinic dates are always available and are ideal for patients with poor mobility or frailty.  The Practice nurses also make home visits to administer the vaccine to housebound patients..        

Members talked about the recent media coverage regarding patient confidentiality and medical data.  Most of the Members are aware that patients have the right to refuse the sharing of their clinical data.  Kelly clarified that all patient clinical information given both personally and anonymously is handled with the utmost confidentiality at all times.  Should a patient wish to opt out of the NHS UK Care Data (General Practice Extraction Service – GPES) or dissent from any or all data sharing, they should confirm this in writing to the Practice to ensure that all data is withheld.

Ernest pointed out that a lot of the data collected is used in clinical and geographical research and is useful to GPs, hospitals, pharmacists, etc in the planning of future services.  This is generally accepted to be necessary and that anyone thinking of opting out should take this into consideration before doing so.  More information is available at http://www.nhs.uk/NHSEngland/thenhs/records/healthrecords/Pages/care-data.aspx 

Two Members had recently taken advantage of the Free NHS Croydon Health Check.  Kelly explained that some changes have been made to this programme.  Previously, patients needed to have received a letter inviting them to attend any one of the many centres listed in their invitation.  Now any patient, who is registered with a Croydon GP and meets the eligibility criteria, can have a free health check without a letter of invitation.  Kelly confirmed anyone wishing to take this opportunity should contact the Surgery; patients do not have to be registered at Queenhill Medical Practice but must be registered with a Croydon GP.

The next PPG meeting is scheduled for Wednesday the 15th January 2013 at 6.30pm
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